








































































Dear Board of supervisors

I have been a land owner and cultivator in Nevada County since 2015.  I grew up in 
Mendocino County, a place where people take pride in the land and its history.  I am writing 
this letter because I have recently witnessed what permitting cannabis cultivation has done for 
the community and I want to encourage Nevada County to offer the same opportunity to its 
people.  Issuing permits for small size grows up to 10,000sqft will make it possible to regulate 
the existing gardens in the county.  It’s going to create jobs, attract tourism and increase tax 
revenues.  Allowing the people of Nevada County, the opportunity to obtain a state license 
would help save the small farmer, and give the people a chance in this new thriving industry.

People applying for permits are asking to be regulated.  They are welcoming state and 
county inspectors onto their land to ensure that the health and safety of that the community is 
not compromised.  It will get people to work with planning and building bringing existing 
buildings up to code and make people get permits for further development increasing property 
values.  People will be forced to become stewards of the land. 

Licensing small gardens will not only help save the small farmer but create jobs.  Aside 
from the people needed in the cultivation and distribution of marijuana, there will be a need 
for state and county officials as well.  This may include the county planning, building, 
agricultural departments as well as the state water board and its third party inspectors.  All of 
these people will be working to insure legalization is done proplerly.  If we can create a positive 
image for our county in the cannabis community it will help to generate tourism which will in 
turn stimulate other businesses as well.  I have seen numerous times people in the wine 
industry speaking out in favor of cannabis in Mendocino County, stating how it would help bring 
more people into the tasting rooms and give them a new product to showcase.

Allowing the people of Nevada County a fair chance at this new fast growing industry 
will have a positive effect on the community.  It will keep existing farmers operating and create 
jobs.  It will insure the environment and community come first; weeding out illegal grows in 
inappropriate places.  It’s going to stimulate other businesses by attract more tourism, increase 
property values and tax revenue.  Nevada County has the opportunity to custom taylor the 
ordinance to the community’s needs.  This includes the creation of exclusionary zone in areas 
where the people don’t want cultivation.  There is a lot of work to do drafting the new 
ordinance in time for the 2018 growing season.  We can do it.  I believe Nevada County 
alliance’s recommendations to the board are very reasonable and similar to Mendocino 
County’s ordinance.  California is moving into a new era with recreational cannabis.  We may 
not see an agricutural product with a market like this ever again.  Please give the Nevada 
County an opportunity to participate.






























































